
           APPROVED 
 

Meeting Minutes on Commision on Community Health   
January 21, 2021 – 6:30 P.M. – Meeting Via Zoom 

Farmington Hills City Hall – Viewpoint Room   
 
 

Called Meeting to Order: Joseph Curran called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm. 
 
Members Present via Teleconference (Zoom): Joseph Curran MBA- Farmington Hills, MI, Fareeha Shuttari 
MPH- Farmington Hills, MI, Julia Mantey- Farmington, MI, TR Carr PhD- Farmington Hills, MI, Jeannette 
Carney- Farmington Hills, MI, Charles Starkman PsyD- Farmington Hills, MI, Andrea Anderson PhD-
Farmington Hills, MI, Eunice Jeffries MBA- Farmington Hills, MI, Alexander Mott- Farmington, MI 
 
 Members Absent:  Cheryl Patel  
 
 Others Present: Teresa Jergovich 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Motion by Fareeha Shuttari, support by Julia Mantey to approve the minutes as published.    
 
Approval of Agenda: Motion by TR Carr, support by Charlie Starkman to approve the agenda as published.       
 
Welcome New Commissioners: 2 new Commissioners have been appointed to the Commission.  Jeannette Carney from 
Farmington Hills and Alexander Mott from Farmington.    
 
Beaumont Healthy Farmington: Beaumont employee Kari Woloszyk reviewed community needs assessment with the 
commission.   
  
Updates regarding the COVID-19 vaccine: FH Council Member, Dr. Ken Massey spoke regarding the availability and 
procedures regarding the vaccine.    
 
Commission Resource Directory Included in Resident’s Summer Tax bills:  Teresa Jergovich spoke regarding the 
possibility of including the Commission’s resource directory into the bills for each FH resident.  It was brought to her 
attention by the Director of Special Services, Ellen Schnackel, that residents should have a resource available to them 
regarding different types of assistance.   Teresa stated there is a cost for printing and mailing but the FH Commission on 
Aging would most likely cover the costs.  More details to follow.     
 
Commission Resource Directory Emailed to local Seniors:  Teresa Jergovich stated that in the February 2021 Senior 
Messenger Newsletter distributed by the City of Farmington Hills Senior Division the Commission directory would be 
included in the email list that will reach just over 500 local F/FH older adults.  Again, with the intention of people needing 
help and having a resource readily available to them during this pandemic.   
 
Commission 2021 Goals: Fareeha Shuttari made a motion to review the goals the Commission listed for 2020 with the 
intention to discuss further at the next meeting.  Teresa Jergovich will email the 2019 minutes that lists the 2020 goals to 
each Commissioner.  
  
Roll call Vote: 
Yeas: Curran, Mantey, Carr, Carney, Starkman, Anderson, Jeffries, Mott 
Nays: None 



Absent: Patel 
Abstentions: None 
Motion Carried:  9-1 
 
Public Comments:  None 
 
Member Comments: Joe stated the City Council will be conducting interviews this coming Sunday, January 24, 2021 to 
fill the vacated spot left by Samantha Steckloff.   
 
Next Meeting:  February 17, 2021  
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Eunice Jefferies, Second by: TR Carr.    
Roll Call Vote: Curran, Mantey, Carney, Starkman, Anderson, Mott 
Yeas: 
Nay: 0  
Absent: Cheryl Patel 
Motion Carried:  Unanimously  
 

 


